Peshastin Community Council Special Meeting Videoconference April 9, 2020

Council members present: Lauri Malmquist, chair; Stan Winters , Leticia Vizcaino, Steve Keene, Patricia Ortiz

Council members absent, excused: Doug Clarke and Cheryl Parsley, due to technical difficulties

County Commissioner Bob Bugert called the meeting to follow up on county planning for short term rental regulations. The meeting began at 1:22 p.m.

He reports that the goal is for commissioners to complete this project by July 2020.

Stan had a discussion with Deputy Prosecuting Attorney Susan Hinkle regarding incorporating Peshastin UGA elements into the county plan. Stan will work with consultant Lisa Groeter to refine some of the wording and definitions. All parts of the code need to conform to state statute.

Commissioner Bugert will meet April 10 with a group from Plain, to receive their input.

The Planning Commission will have a work session on April 24, at which no public testimony will be taken, followed by a hearing on May 13 which will include public testimony. Following this the Planning Commission will make recommendations to the Commissioners.

To follow up on previous discussion about the procedure for investigation into perjury at previous hearing, Commissioner Bugert states that notification should be directed to the sheriff's office investigative unit.

The Council can submit written comments about the short term rental code, which may be better than oral testimony per video.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:58 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Ortiz, Secretary